

Sunday Morning Platform Meetings

September 5 – 10:15 AM
Ceremonial Hall
Is an Ethical and Sustainable
Economic System Possible?
Curt Collier, Leader

Starting September 12 11:15 AM

Andra Miller Presides

September 12-Auditorium
Update on Justice for Juveniles:
A Call to Ethical Action

Dr. Anne Klaeysen, Leader Heather Grady Presides

September 19-Ceremonial Hall Doing Justice, Loving Mercy, and The Struggle to Make Life Whole

Dr. Joseph Chuman, Leader Dr. Terry Perlin Presides

September 26-Ceremonial Hall Regaining Equilibrium at The Equinox

Curt Collier, Leader
Dr. Anne Klaeysen Presides

Save the Date

Saturday, October 23

for the

Building Rededication Ceremony

4:30 pm-6:00 pm (See page 6 for details)

OUTLOOK

TWO WEST 64TH STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10023 TEL.212 874-5210 E-MAIL OFFICE@NYSEC.ORG

September Happenings

On **Friday, September 3, 7:00 pm**, we'll screen *Marjoe*, a documentary about an unscrupulous former child minister/showman/evangelist who became rich and famous preaching, but never believing. A change of heart led him to give up his fraudulent life. Come at 6:30 pm for refreshments; a discussion will follow. Ceremonial Hall. *(See page 5)*

On **Wednesday**, **September 15**, **7:00** pm, Ethics and the Theater will present *The Trip to Bountiful*, by Horton Foote. Set in 1950s Texas, it's about the search for home and meaning of a widow living uncomfortably with her son and his wife. Her trip home is a journey of discovery. Come at 6:30 pm for wine and cheese. Room 507. (See page 5)

President's Notes

Andra Miller



Board members, Leaders, staff, committees, and consultants have been busy working on coming events to mark the 100th anniversary of the dedication of our grand, elegant building—our beautiful landmark meeting house.

Special dates this month include **Sunday, September 5**, the **closing date** for buying a space for your personal message (or that of a nearby business) in our souvenir book for the celebration/rededication of our building's centennial. You've been hearing the pitches by Carol Nadell

Van Deusen, and our thanks to all of you who have already responded. Yours truly needs to "get the lead out" ...

Then, on **Sunday, September 12**, comes the third **Justice for Juveniles Conference**, which will focus on getting some action going through a workshop on volunteer training for at-risk youth programs. The J4J Conference will also look into ways to get the *(Continued on page 2)*

From the Leader's Desk

Dr. Anne Klaeysen



The Summer of the Mosque That Isn't

This was a particularly hot summer, with temperatures soaring to 100+ degrees and cloying humidity, a sweltering combination that kept air conditioners humming and city pools crowded. The political atmosphere was also heated, as an issue involving a local community board and the Landmarks Preservation Commission boiled over into the world outside New York City. News of the "Ground Zero mosque" spread like a virus, infecting some people with fear and anger and

others with opportunism, and leaving many of us shaking our heads in despair.

(Continued on page 2)

Contents

Sunday Morning Platforms	1
September Happenings	1
President's Notes	1
From the Leader's Desk	1
Sunday Morning Platform Meetings	3
Special Thanks	4
Early Sunday	4
Sunday Afternoon	4
Lunch Discussions	4
Our Ethical Family	4
Ethics in Film	5
Ethics and the Theater	5
EPA Avoids Near-Death Experience	6
Green Kitchen	6
Joy of Personal Writing Returns	6
Building Centennial	6
Leader Takes Columbia Chaplaincy	7
NYSEC Past Events	7
Calendar	8

Staff

Selma Friedman, Editor Jon Liechty, Reporter Barbara Litke, Poetry Editor Deborah Foster, Production

Andra Miller, President
Dr. Joseph Chuman, Leader
Curt Collier, Leader
Dr. Anne Klaeysen, Leader
Dr. Khoren Arisian, Leader Emeritus
Robert Liebeskind, Executive Director
Julie Blutstein, Director of Development
and Communications
Rita Chawla, Director of Family Programs
Sheleigah Grube, Assistant to the Leaders
Moe-Swe Myint, Membership Associate
Antonio Pagliarulo, Rental Associate
Gerald Ranck, Music Director
Marlon Rice, Facilities Manager

New York Society for Ethical Culture 2 West 64th Street, New York, NY 10023 Phone: 212-874-5210; Fax: 212-595-7258 Email: office@nysec.org Website: http://www.nysec.org

Staff Directory

Julie Blutstein	ext. 144
Gloria Chandler	117
Rita Chawla	106
Joseph Chuman	145
Curt Collier	145
Deborah Foster	115
Sheleigah Grube	118
Anne Klaeysen	119
Yolanta Kosmaczewska	104
Robert Liebeskind	116
Maintenance	109
Moe-Swe Myint	113
Antonio Pagliarulo	106
Marlon Rice	107

NY Society for Ethical Culture Officers:

Andra Miller, President, andramariemiller@gmail.com
Heather Grady, Vice President, heathergradynyc@gmail.com
Tom Weishaar, Treasurer, tom.weishaar@gmail.com
Janice Buzby, Secretary, janice345@verizon.net

United Social Services, Inc. Social Service Board Directors

Phyllis Harrison-Ross, M.D., Chair Ivan Quervalu, Ph.D., Vice-Chair David Leiman, Treasurer Helen Mecs, Secretary

Paul Berman Henry Bunch Dr. Maria Fridman Lucile Kleiman Eric Norlander Laurette Harper, Esq. Robert Gangi

Emeritus Directors:

Lucile Kleiman Valerie Leiman

Standing Committees

Finance: David Leiman, Chair

Working Groups' Coordinators:

DNA Project: David Leiman Soccer Program: Henry Bunch

Supervised Visitation: Christine Pagones

Phyllis Harrison-Ross

Women's Shelter: Maria Fridman, Laurette Harper Homeless Artists Workshop: Maria Fridman Scholarships and Grants: Ivan Quervalu and Helen Mecs

AHMHA: Phyllis Harrison-Ross EBAY Project: Eric Norlander

Photojournalism Project: Eric Norlander and

Howard Parker

Social Justice: Robert Gangi

President's Notes

(Continued from page 1)

funding that is saved through closing upstate detention centers redirected into the many brilliant community programs that help released kids find more productive paths in their lives. Don't miss this fascinating afternoon.

Next month, on Sunday, October 3, there will be the Members' Rally, an exciting day that will start at 11:15 am with a rousing platform address, "It's About Us," by Dr. Anne Klaeysen; a talk, "Revival/Survival," by Curt Collier; and reports on "What's Happening," by Bob Liebeskind, Tom Weishaar, myself, and our membership growth consultant, Linda Haley (The Haley Group). After lunch we'll break into brief group discussion sessions on "Gaining Membership," "Service Opportunities," "State of the Society," and "Finding Funds." The day will fly by (it ends at 3 pm), because that's what time does when you're having fun!

But you'll have recovered by **Saturday, October 23**, the day of our building **Rededication Ceremony** and **Celebration**, which starts at 4:30 pm and ends after the 6:00 pm party. The rededication is free; the party's a fundraiser; more details to come. But save the date and BE THERE! (See page 6)

Leader's Desk

(Continued from page 1)

Let's start with the facts. (I've been quoting Daniel Patrick Moynihan all summer: "Everyone is entitled to his own opinion," he said, "but not his own facts.") Park51, as it will be called, is neither a mosque nor is it at Ground Zero. Its sponsors envision a cultural center—something like the 92nd Street Y—with classrooms, galleries, an auditorium, a restaurant, a swimming pool and gym, a memorial to the victims of 9/11, and an Islamic "prayer room." Housed in a former retail store, it is two blocks north of the World Trade Center site.

Feisal Abdul Rauf and Daisy Khan are a married couple who will run the center. He graduated from Columbia University, wrote a book called *What's Right with Islam Is What's Right with America*, and has been the imam of a mosque in Tribeca for three decades, as well as vice-chair of the Interfaith Center of New York. She runs the American Society for Muslim Advancement, which promotes "cultural and religious harmony through interfaith collaboration, youth and women's empowerment, and arts and cultural exchange."

Members of Community Board No. 1 endorsed the project 29 to one, and the Landmarks Preservation Commis-

sion voted unanimously in its favor. So what's the problem?

It seems that the farther away from the epicenter one is, the louder and more vicious the protests are. Republicans facing midterm elections, egged on by Sarah Palin, Newt Gingrich, and Rudy Guiliani, oppose the "mosque" as a symbolic affront to the victims of 9/11, playing to the fears and anger of people unfamiliar with the situation.

Speaking for many New Yorkers, Mayor Mike Bloomberg harked back to the days of New Amsterdam, "where the seeds of religious tolerance were first planted." "We may not always agree with every one of our neighbors," he said, "but we also recognize that part of being a New Yorker is living with your neighbors in mutual respect and tolerance. It was exactly that spirit of openness and acceptance that was attacked on 9/11."

A few days after the mayor's speech, I received an email message asking, "In light of Islam's open tolerance of stoning of women, hanging of gays, beheadings on YouTube, etc., what is the position of the NYSEC on the building of a mosque at Ground Zero?" I stared at the computer screen a long time, feeling angry and sad, judging the writer, and taken aback by the depth of my emotions. Islam is not alone in violating human rights, I wanted to respond; Christianity has held its own over the millennia. Some people need little excuse to be cruel, and religion often provides it.

But Bloomberg said it best when he concluded, "Let us not forget that Muslims were among those murdered on 9/11 and that our Muslim neighbors grieved with us as New Yorkers and as Americans. We would betray our values—and play into our enemies' hands—if we were to treat Muslims differently than anyone else. In fact, to cave to popular sentiment would be to hand a victory to the terrorists—and we should not stand for that." Amen.

Sunday Morning Meetings

September 5–10:15 AM Is an Ethical and Sustainable Economic System Possible?

Curt Collier, Leader

This platform will explore the evolution of our American economic system and the ways in which both conservative and progressive systems currently lead to injustice and environmental degradation.

We will examine the roots of our economic assumptions, and the myths and prejudices that cloud our understanding of economics. Finally, an alternative hybrid will be offered for discussion.

If you have never taken a class in economics (and even if you have taken many) this program is for you. Ceremonial Hall.

September 12–11:15 AM Update on Justice for Juveniles: A Call to Ethical Action

Dr. Anne Klaeysen, Leader

Since my address on this far-reaching issue on January 3, I have been working with a team of NYSEC members and staff, community activists, and faith-based groups in order to form a broad-based coalition that can address the issues and influence the decisions that affect children who have been caught up in the criminal justice system.

Join me in the morning for an update on important milestones and in the afternoon for a participatory workshop on taking the next steps towards meaningful reform.

Note: At our September 12 meet-

Note: At our September 12 meeting we'll be treated to a special performance of Bach's Double Vio-

lin Concerto by guest artists Julia and Laura Lutzke. Julia performs with the Orchestra of St. Luke's, the Westchester Philharmonic, and the Long Island Philharmonic, and has also performed on Broadway. Her sister, Laura, is a Masters student at Juliard and has performed at various music festivals. Pat Debrovner had the pleasure of officiating at Julia's wedding last August. Auditorium.

September 19–11:15 AM Doing Justice, Loving Mercy, and The Struggle to Make Life Whole

Dr. Joseph Chuman, Leader

Ethical Culture, as its name suggests, is dedicated to the cultivation of ethics. Throughout our history, this has been primarily translated into social justice work which involves the cultivation of ethics in society at large, in short, as it pertains to others. Yet this is just half of the story. Ethical Culture is no less devoted to the growth of personal ethics, i.e., how we comport ourselves in the smaller and more intimate circles of life. In fact, Ethical Culture in its ultimate vision strives for the harmonization of the two; the outer and the inner lives. This is no easy task. It is the project of a lifetime, which involves reflection, practice, tolerance for failure, and a commitment to ethical education as it pertains to our own moral striving.

In my opening address of our new season, I will be looking at framing such a life ethic and what it takes to realize it. Ceremonial Hall.

September 26-11:15 AM Regaining Equilibrium at The Equinox

Curt Collier, Leader

A desire for harmony and balance are themes that have imbued human culture for thousands of years. Whether echoed in celebrations of the equinox, spiritual themes such as the Tao and yin/yang, musical motifs such as harmonic resonance, artistic forms and compositions, or simply a desire to live a life more in "balance," the desire to find the middle space is ancient and seemingly innate and cross-cultural. But what is this longing for equilibrium, and how do we reconcile it with the dynamics of life that constantly moves us towards the edge?

During this celebration of the equinox, let us take a moment to explore the human longing for harmony and harvest what unique insights into the human psyche the exploration of this subject can afford. Ceremonial Hall.

Special Thanks

Amy Schwarz

A special "Thank You" to our Summer Sunday coordinators and greeters: Patricia Berens, Carole Chamlin, Ruth Cohen, Chris Everett, John Kreuttner, Barbara Levenson, Jaime Scott, and all those who always volunteer, like Ken Gans. With great appreciation.

Early Sunday 10 AM

(Rooms subject to change)

Sept. 19-Chorus Practice. All voices, big and small, are welcome. Led by Pat Debrovner and Jerry Ranck, we'll practice the songs we sing on Sunday mornings—and get some tips to improve our singing technique. It's a lot of fun, so join us! Ceremonial Hall.

Sept. 19–Poetry Readings. Welcome back! On the third Sunday of each month poetry lovers meet to share some of our favorite poems. So, join us for our first gathering of the new season. Cheryl Gross presides. Room 408.

Sunday Afternoon 1:45 PM

Sept. 12—**Justice for Juveniles:** Participatory workshops on taking the next steps towards meaningful reform. Dr. Anne Klaeysen presides.

Sept. 19–Newcomer Host Training. Room 514. Dr. Anne Klaeysen presides.

Sept. 26–Ethics in the News. Mary Ellen Goodman presides. Room 508.

Lunch Discussions Thursdays, 12:00 Noon

Bring your lunch and join Leader Dr. Anne Klaeysen in the Elliott Library, Room 507, from 12:00 noon to 1:30 pm.

Sept. 2–What Does Labor Day Mean Today?–various articles.

Sept. 9-BP Update-various articles.

Sept. 16—How Simple is the "Simplicity Movement"?

Sept. 23—"The Pushback on Charter Schools"—Room for Debate, *The NY Times*, 3/14/10.

Sept. 30–"Anger and Security," by Elaine Tyler May and "**Look Ahead in Anger,"** by Sasha Abramsky, *The Chronicle of Higher Education*, 7/11/10.

Folders with relevant articles will be available from Sheleigah Grube in the Leaders' Office. Please come and join the discussion.

Our Ethical Family

Moe-Swe Myint

Please welcome new members **Robert W. Hofman** and **Pamela McGhee**, and welcome back our former member **Sy Amkraut**.

Rob is a geriatric care manager at Health and Fitness Consultants, with special training in elder fitness and Tai Chi. He speaks Dutch and German and likes to play the oboe and work out. He is a member of the American College of Sports Medicine and the National Association of Geriatric Care Managers. He is also a member of the American Civil Liberties Union. He was introduced to the Society by Dr. Phyllis Harrison-Ross and likes our political engagement and activities.

Pamela is the president/owner of McGhee Enterprises, Project Management and IT Consultants. She is also an adjunct faculty member at Baruch College and coauthor of the book *Painless Project Management*. She learned about our Society from her mother a long time ago, and likes the nontheistic viewpoint of our Society.

Sy joined the Society in June of 2007 with his companion Sue Dye. They used to lead our Friday film series, but resigned last year when they moved downtown. Sue has moved to California, and Sy has rejoined the Society. He collects antiquarian maps and founded the New York Map Society.

* * *

Congratulations to members **Dina Gregory** and **David Lee** on the birth of their son, Cassian! While she was pregnant, Dina was working on a musical, *Georgia O'Keefe: A Woman on Paper*, which will premiere in Lancaster, PA, September 16-19, at the Roschel Performing Arts Center at F&M College. For information, *visit https://www.ticketturtle.com/index.php?ticketing=oplnc*.

* * *

NYSEC reconvened Justice for Juveniles: A Call to Ethical Action! on July 21 and, thanks to members who volunteered to help—Vincent Brancato, Caroline Debrovner, Pat Debrovner, Maria Fridman, Sheila Kleinwald, Barbara Levenson, Vincent Navarro, and staffers Julie Blutstein, Sheleigah Grube, Emily Newman, and all the building crew—the day was a tremendous success.

* * *

For more than 30 years Mary Ellen Goodman has made the nearly one-hour trip to the Society and spent another hour getting home. She's finally decided that it's time to reduce both her "commute" and her housekeeping chores by moving into senior housing at the Atria on West 86th Street.

Mary Ellen is looking forward to the move with great relief. But, first, she must sell her wonderful three-bedroom apartment on Bleecker Street. If you know of anyone who might be interested, please call her at 212-533-0318. She must go through a lifetime of "stuff," weeding out the many things that have been accumulated over the years.

* * *

Dr. Norma Hymes, a long-time member of the New York Society for Ethical Culture and a generous and committed supporter of NYSEC. died on July 4, after a long illness. During her more than 24year membership, she served on many committees and on the Board of Trustees. For many years, and until just a few days before her death, Norma facilitated a Great Books discussion group. She will be remembered for her sharp intellect (she had no patience for faulty logic); the breadth of her interests (she knew a lot about history, ancient architecture, literature, and medicine, her professional interest); her love of travel and different cultures; and the generosity of her spirit.

It is this latter aspect of her character that I'm especially going to miss. Even while dealing with a complication from surgery, she stayed interested in the concerns of others and offered her professional help. When I mentioned that I was worried about my father, she offered to interpret his diagnostic test. To my protestations that it would be too taxing for her to do it while she

was in a great deal of physical pain, she simply answered: "No. It makes me feel useful." Norma Hymes' Memorial Service was held at the Society building on July 11.—Henryka Komanska

Pat Berens reports that Milton Nobel died on June 2. Milt was a member of NYSEC for eight years, until he moved to an assisted living facility in Amherst, MA, several years ago. On July 21 his daughters Jen Konieczny and Carrie Kline held a memorial service for him at the Columbia University School of Social Work, where he received his doctorate. Several of us from the Society and the Institute for Retired Professionals joined his colleagues, neighbors, and friends for a touching tribute. Here, Milt worked as a volunteer for Suzie Frazer and was a member of the Caring Committee until he himself needed care. Those who knew him will remember him as a gentle, caring, quietly wise man with a beautiful smile.

Ethics in Film

Chris Everett

On Friday, September 3, join other film lovers at the Society to see *Marjoe*, a 1972 documentary film directed by Sarah Kernahan and Howard Smith based on the life of Marjoe Gortner and join the lively discussion of the issues raised, led by Chris Everett.

Marjoe was a precocious child preacher with extraordinary talents, who was immensely popular in the American South. His parents earned large sums of money from his preaching until he outgrew his novelty. Marjoe rejoined the ministry as a young adult solely as a means of earning a living, and not as a believer. He spent the next several years using his fame and status as an evangelist to defraud those who believed his message out of a small fortune through both large tent revivals and televangelism.

Eventually, Gortner suffered a crisis of conscience and decided to renounce his former ways, offering the film crew unrestricted access to him during his final revival tour, repeatedly admitting on camera that he was a con-artist and revealing the tactics he and other evangelists used to swindle money from people.

The film will be shown at 7:00 pm (doors open at 6:30 pm). The suggested donation is \$5, which includes refreshments (popcorn and soft drinks). For more information, contact Moe-Swe Myint at 212-874-5210 ext. 113.

Ethics and the Theater

Patricia Bruder Debrovner

On Wednesday evening, Sept. 15, from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm, Ethics and the Theater will present The Trip to Bountiful, by Horton Foote. Set in 1950s Texas, like most of his plays, it's about the search for a place of rootedness and belonging that, if it exists at all, exists only inside each of us, in our memories and imaginings of home. For Carrie Watts, the elderly widow at the center of the play, that place is Bountiful, the small rural town where she grew up and raised a family. She lives now in a two-room apartment in Houston with her son, Ludie, and his wife, Jessie Mae, with whom she is engaged in a futile struggle for control-of the household, her pension check, and her life. Suffocated by the continual bickering, Carrie determines to return to Bountiful. Her journey there is beset by obstacles, but blessed as well in the kindness she discovers from strangers and, finally, even from her son and daughter-in-law.

Please join us at 6:30 pm for a wine and cheese reception before the play and

stay afterward to participate in a discussion of the ethical issues of the play, led by Dr. Anne Klaeysen. Susan Horowitz directs our cast, which includes Pat Debrovner, Tiffany Esteb, Dan Hanson, Vince Navarro, Clare Patterson, and Tom Weishaar. Pat Berens narrates the reading. The suggested donation is \$5. Elliott Library, Room 507.

EPA Avoids Near-Death Experience

Abe Markman

In June the U.S. Senate came close to voting to eliminate the power of the **Environmental Protection Agency** to regulate carbon and other heattrapping gases. The President of the American Ethical Union, Jennifer Scates, and eight Ethical Culture Society members joined many environmental organizations to help defeat this bill. The campaign was called for by the 2010 Climate Change Resolution passed by the AEU Assembly. A special thanks to everyone who participated. Nevertheless, the struggle for clean air and water and a green, safe environment has just begun.

Here are the numbers regarding the letter-writing campaign. Societies reporting: Bergen County, New Jersey, Boston, New York, North Carolina (Asheville), Philadelphia, and Washington DC. A total of 592 letters were mailed, 441 to President Obama, and 151 to EPA Administrator Jackson. Emails were sent to the President and to Jackson by members of four Societies, but were not tallied.

Green Kitchen

Dr. Ruth Cohen

The Green Kitchen Initiative Edible Culture Cookbook Committee is still open for all your contributions of recipes to be

included. Please send us your favorite recipes for soups, salads, entrees, nibbles, and desserts, and include any comments and anecdotes you have about how you found your great recipe. Even if it's really your mom's recipe, just as long as you give credit where credit is due, send it along to us. Just email your recipes to Sheleigah Grube at <code>sgrube@nysec.org</code>. Thanks, everyone, and welcome back from summer.

Joy of Personal Writing Returns

Elaine Berman

Our ten-week writing workshops will continue this fall. These are safe places to start writing, stay focused, and learn and practice your writing skills. Both new and experienced writers are welcome in this nurturing atmosphere. The Monday classes will meet from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm, starting on October 4, and the Thursday classes will meet from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm, beginning on October 7. Course fees are \$160 for members and \$260 for nonmembers. For more information, call Gloria Chandler at 212-874-5210, ext. 117.

If you'd like to read material by some of our past workshop writers, go to http://www.nysec.org/workshop-writers-space.

Building Centennial

Heather Grady, Chair Building Centennial Committee

Things are gearing up for the final months of our Building Centennial Celebration. Members and friends of Ethical Culture from New York and across the country are coming together to join us, and there are many ways to get personally involved. First of all, everyone is invited to the **Build-**

ing Rededication Ceremony on Saturday, October 23, from 4:30 pm to 6:00 pm. Television journalist David Brancaccio (PBS *Now*) and Manhattan Borough President Scott Stringer will be speaking, but the event will be short on speeches and long on entertainment, including music and a documentary film that's being produced for this event. There is no charge to attend. The Rededication will be followed by a reception to raise additional funds to preserve our beautiful landmark building.

We are also raising money by putting together a commemorative journal to be distributed at the Rededication. Ads start at just \$75 and can honor a loved one, commemorate a special occasion, or promote a business. A number of members have already purchased ads and have also helped by selling ads to local banks, pharmacies, real estate companies, and restaurants with which they do business. One NYSEC member contributed funds to produce the documentary and another is underwriting the cost of the reception. Ask yourself what you can do. This Centennial Celebration is a chance to make a real difference! Journal information is available on our website at www.nysec.org/ bcjournal or by contacting Sheleigah Grube at sgrube@nysec.org.

There are other special events to fill out our Building Centennial year, and we hope you will join us for them. We've had great success with the April and July Justice for Juvenile events and the May Job Fair. Coming up is a Women's Ethical Edge program on November 1 and a University Glee Club concert on November 11. Both of these are fundraising efforts to support our building and programs. To learn how to help with any of these activities—and more—please contact me at heathergradynyc@gmail.com or Julie Blutstein at jblutstein@nysec.org.

Leader Takes Columbia Chaplaincy

In August Leader Dr. Anne Klaeysen returned to the Columbia-Barnard campuses, where she interned with colleague Barbara Meyerson a decade ago, as Religious Life Advisor. She plans to spend Wednesdays on campus, and you can visit her in Earl Hall, Room 101, or email her at *ak3212@columbia.edu*. Since this generation of students is paperless, you can also become a Facebook fan of the "Ethical Humanism at Columbia University and Barnard College group."

Several Columbia and Barnard students volunteer in the NYSEC homeless shelter, and we hope that more will become involved once Anne establishes herself on campus.

NYSEC Past Events



July 11 platform speaker Judith Sloan, author, and Michael Legaspi, guest musician



NYSEC President Andra Miller and Dr. Jeffrey Butts, moderator, Criminal Justice and Evaluation Center, John Jay College, July 21 Justice for Juvenile Conference



Yusef Salaam, panelist and member of the Central Park 5 at the J4J Conference



(L-R) Moe-Swe Myint, Membership Associate, Chris Everett presider, and Curt Collier July 18 platform speaker, on "How to Make Pesto from Scratch"



Presenters Michele James and son Dhari Noel at the J4J event



Dr. Divine Pryor, J4J panelist, and Deputy Executive Director of the Center for Nu Leadership on Urban Solutions at Medgar Evers College, with NYSEC Board member Dr. Phyllis Harrison-Ross

September 2010 Office hours for the month are: Monday-Friday, 9:00 am-6:00 pm

Shelter: Monday-Thursday, 7:30 pm									
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday			
10:00 am–Morning and 1:45 pm Afternoon Activties will resume on Sunday September 12 11:15 am–Sunday Morning Platforms in the Auditorium will resume on Sunday, September 12			October 2010 Newsletter Deadline	12:00 pm-Leader Lunch Discussion 7:00 pm-Thursday Writing Workshop	7:00 pm–Ethics in Film	4			
5 10:15 am – Morning Meeting in Ceremonial Hall	6 Society Offices Closed Labor Day	7 6:00 pm—Socrates Café	8	9 12:00 pm-Leader Lunch Discussion	10	11			
12 11:00 am-Ethics for Children 11:15 am-Morning Meeting 12:30 pm-LaCite Knitting 12:45 pm-Sunday Brunch 1:45 pm-Justice for Juveniles	2:00 pm–Literary Ethics: A Reading Group 6:30 pm–Board of Trustee	14	7:00 pm–Ethics and the Theater	12:00 pm-Leader Lunch Discussion 7:00 pm-Foundations of Ethical Culture	17	18 9:30 am and 1:30 pm Supervised Visitation			
19 10:00 am – Poetry Reading 10:00 am – Chorus Practice 11:00 am – Ethics for Children 11:15 am – Morning Meeting 12:30 pm – LaCite Knitting 12:45 pm – Sunday Brunch 1:45 pm – Newcomer Host Training	2:00 pm–Ethics in Film: Contemporary Documentaries 7:00 pm – Beyond Sunday Platform	2:00 pm–Drawing Class 6:00 pm–Socrates Café	7:00 pm—Foundations of Ethical Culture	23 12:00 pm-Leader Lunch Discussion	24 11:00 am – Ethics on the Air	25 9:30 am and 1:30 pm Supervised Visitation			
26 11:00 am – Ethics for Children 11:15 am – Morning Meeting 12:30 pm – LaCite Knitting 12:45 pm – Sunday Brunch 1:45 pm – Ethics in the New	7:00 pm – Beyond Sunday Platform	2:00 pm—Drawing Class 6:00 pm—Social Service Board	29	30 12:00 pm-Leader Lunch Discussion 7:00 pm-Foundations of Ethical Culture					



TWO WEST 64TH STREET, NEW YORK, NY 10023-7179